Secretary’s Report for September 19, 2010
Annual Appeal
The annual appeal letter, seasonal brochure, order forms and a return mail envelope will be mailed no later than Monday, September 20, 2010. The packet will be available for board members at the board meeting on Sunday and for the rest of the singing members at the next rehearsal. A total of 454 envelopes will be going out (356 addresses from Musetta and 98 usable addresses from the media list); we budgeted for a mailing of 500. The postage cost to the Chorus will be $199.76 as I kept the envelope down to $.44 each, and under the budget of $250 allotted for this project. Photocopying, paper and associated costs were not budgeted. The photocopying of the forms (@ $110) was donated by Paul. I have taken care of the cost for the paper, printer ink to print the appeal letter and brochure in color, envelopes and labels (@ $200). These are good figures to start with when we create the 2011-2012 budget.
Registration
As of this report only three members have failed to register. Reminders will be made at rehearsals until September 27; then I’ll begin contacting people by phone. Once registrations are complete the PR committee will be given a list of members who do not want their picture used in any way (advertising, website, Facebook, etc.), unless they give specific approval.
Looking Ahead
· Sponsorships:  I will be doing my major sponsorship push in mid-October during my vacation (October 5-16). The annual request to Highmark will be completed by the end of September. Board members who have not updated or submitted their bios are requested to do so as soon as possible. The Highmark request package should have a current file included.
· Advertising:  The deadline for advertising in our seasonal program is November 19. Packets and vendor assignments will be available for members on October 11 and the push for advertisers will continue up to the deadline.
· Board Parliamentarian:  Consider this to be notice of my intention to resign from this position no later than December 31, 2010, or as soon as someone can be selected to replace me.

Respectfully submitted by Terry Drew Karanen, HMC Board Secretary, September 17, 2010.
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